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‘Be safe, be kind. 

Listen and think a lot. 

Be your best!’ 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Fantastic Football News 
On Monday six of our Year 2 children took part in a football competition. They all 

had a great time even though it was freezing in the Great Baddow High School 

sports dome.  There were 6 teams and they played 5 matches, won 2 and drew 3 

and came second place overall.  Absolutely fantastic.  They only missed the first 

place by a goal score!  By coming second all the children received individual med-

als to keep.  We are extremely proud of you all—what an achievement and great 

teamwork. 

 All In Festival 
This Tuesday four of our KS1 children attended an 

’All In Festival’.  This was where children from sev-

eral Chelmsford schools took part in a variety of 

different sporting experiences.  The team went on 

a mini bus to the Chelmsford athletics stadium and  

had the opportunity to take part in trampolining, cup stacking, archery, parachute 

games, curling and boccia.  They worked hard and thoroughly enjoyed all the ac-

tivities.  They were awarded a certificate and a selection of achievement stickers 

to show team work, passion and enthusiasm.  They had a fab time and learnt lots 

of new skills.  Well done Carl, 

George F, George H and Neil we 

are extremely proud of you all. 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary… 

• 3rd Dec—Christmas 

Fayre (outside market) 

• 9th Dec—Year 2 School 

Trip—Colchester Zoo 

• 10th Dec—Christmas 

lunch and jumper day 

(Confirmed) 

• 16th Dec—Pantomime in 

school 

• 17th Dec—Last Day 

1:15pm home time (no 

Peardrops) 

• 20th Dec—3rd Jan 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 

• 4th Jan—INSET DAY 

(staff training) 

• 5th Jan—Children back to 

school. 

• 6th Jan—KS1 children’s 

teacher clubs to start 

(TBC) 

• 20th Jan—9:15am Parent 

workshop on zones of 

Regulation (supporting 

behaviours) 

 

 

 

 



Children In Need   

     
Adam and Joshua Tyler in Year 2 decided they wanted to do something extra to raise money for Children 

In Need outside of school and decided to do a 5.5 mile walk.   What a fantastic idea.  They managed to 

raise £61 for this cause.  Thanks to their thoughtfulness and kindness the total amount of money the 

school community has raised for this special charity is now £221.  Thank you Adam and Joshua you are 

stars!   

 

Post Box 
Our Christmas post box  is now open. If the children have written any Christmas 

cards for their friends then please bring them into school.  Please can I ask that 

adults and children do not lick their envelopes closed but tuck them in and remember 

to make sure that the child’s name, who is to receive the card and the name of their 

class is clearly written on the front of the envelope.  This will ensure that our special 

postmen can correctly deliver the cards.  If you do ask the office team for a class list, 

for safeguarding purposes please remember you MUST NOT upload them onto social media or share 

them. 

 

The Big Question 

Next week our Big Question is linked to the festive season and being responsible by thinking of others: 

The Big Question this week is — Is it more important to give presents or receive them?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Amanda Reid 

Headteacher 

 

 

Mrs Farmer’s Attendance Award - Pearl Class 97.69% 

YEAR 2 PARENT REMINDER—YEAR 3 APPLICATION FORM 

Please make sure you have all completed the online Essex County Council ap-

plication to the junior school by the 15th January ensuring you have received a 

confirmation email saying that it  has been submitted.  Please can I ask you to 

then return the reply slip from us informing us that this has been done for our 

records.  Thank you. 


